
 
 

Tonight; Marilyn and Paul Schoonderwoerd; on their experience out at Conjola Park 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Future Programs:  
 

28 Jul; No Meeting 
 
AUGUST IS ROTARY’S MEMBERSHIP AND NEW 
CLUB DEVELOPMENT MONTH 
 
1 August, Saturday, Chinese 
Restaurant South Street. 
Numbers needed. 
4 Aug; TBA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14 July 2020 Meeting: 
 

Sergeant at Arms PP Rob Powell welcomed members and guests Tom Law and Guest Speaker 
Meredith Jaffé. 

Secretary PP Dale Wilford reported to members from the board meeting held on Monday 13th July, 
items discussed were publicity board looking at both social media and newspaper, reminder of social 
distancing, social dinners, calendar to plan out our year, visit by the Rotary Club of Darling Harbour on 
the weekend of 1st/2nd August to assist with regeneration and tree planting in our area, Harbour Marina 
PP Clive Cross to keep up the interest, Festival Food & wine it was decided not to assist with the festival 
due to a busy calendar. 

Youth report Director Avril Pryor spoke on Youth projects for 2020/21 including an application has 
been put in by Jaimee Soo to attend NYSF, RYPEN has been postponed for 2020 dates for 2021 to be 
decided in early 2021, Dream Cricket 22/10 at Milton Public School and Driver Education dates have been 
set as 19th & 21st of October. 

Community service report Director Yvonne Young working on Working Bees at Rotary Park, 
painting of Mulalla, Working with John G and RC of Darling Harbour on tree regeneration. 

Report from PP/VP Wayne Fry reminded members of social physical distancing 1.5m, it is preferred 
for members to sit down once they have arrived at the meeting. 4 to a table. 

Almoner Bill Harris; Louise Garrett will return in Sept, and wishing Rotarian Simon Brown a speedy 
recovery. 
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 JULY IS NEW LEADERSHIP MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
28 Jul Tues NO MEETING 
1 Aug Sat Chinese Restaurant 

1 and 2 Sep Tues-
Wed 

Men’s Health Education Rural 
Van MHERV 10am to 4pm 

19-21 Oct  Driver Ed 
22 Oct Thurs Dream Cricket at MPS 

26-28 Oct  Driver Ed 
31 Oct Sat Princess Ball 

19-21 Mar 
2021  District Conference, Wagga 

Birthdays: 29 July; Genelle Gregory, 2 Aug; Ian Tibbles. 
 

Anniversaries: 3 Aug; Janey and Craig Cameron. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au bY 12 NOON ON MONDAY.  

     Failing to apologise will incur a $25 fee.    
    If you will be on leave, PLEASE let the Board and Ed know the dates.   

Rotary Subs are due; $330 for a full year, $165 for half. 45 Club $100 due now. 
 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


  

    
Storyfest organiser Meredith Jaffé spoke on the Storyfest, thanking our Club for sponsoring, spoke 
on planning and ideas for Storyfest 2021 which is well underway. One of the ideas is for the local area to 
host a tourism event in the quite time for the area.  

Meredith and the Storyfest committee understand that not every child is a reader though every child loves 
a story with the school’s program, the aim is to encourage children to write. One of the benefits of Storyfest 
is that there is a category for everyone. As part of the Storyfest participants were asked to participate in a 
survey the results from the survey will assist in planning for future years.  

There were 25 events were held in 2019 quite a few of people attending Storyfest events had never attended 
a literature event before. One event was the school’s program where the teacher tells the story than the 
children in the class writes a story.  

Meredith informed members that two thousand children participated in the event. Some more stats; over 
70% of attendees were from out of town, they stayed for two nights or more. Meredith informed members 
that the Storyfest committee is aiming to keep sponsors up to date with happenings. The committee are 
looking at using different venues for Storyfest using venues in Ulladulla, Mollymook and Milton area. The 
committee are looking at school children only to pay a gold coin donation for events rather than the full 
cost of the workshop. 
 

End of report by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne. 
 
 

  
Thank you, John Goggins, for organising the van, received from the Rotary Club of Caringbah. 
The van was delivered to Conjola residence Anthony Jansen. 
Thank you to all involved. 
Pictures supplied by Yvonne Young, thanks. 
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